
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

Erev Shabbos, Rosh Chodesh Cheshvan, Friday Night, October 24, 2014  
Mincha & Maariv (5:50 pm) 

Candle Lighting (5:53 pm) 

Shabbos, Rosh Chodesh Cheshvan, October 25, 2014 
 Tefillah/Prayer Learners’ Service ~ 9:30 am, led by Rabbi Yosef David in the Rivkin Chapel. 

 Learners’ Service ~ 10:15 am, led by Rabbi Ze’ev Smason in the Rivkin Chapel. 

Shachris & Musaf (9:00 am) ~ Thank You For Leading Davening  
- Pesukei D’Zimra: TBA   - Haftorah: Bruce Waxman 
- Shacharis: Dr. Ethan Schuman  - Drasha (Sermon): None Today 

    - Leyning: Moshe Leib Cohen   - Musaf: Dr. Ethan Schuman   
Mincha, Shalosh Seudos, Ma’ariv (5:35 pm)  

Kiddush and Lunch & Learn ~ (following Musaf)   Thanks to everyone celebrating October Birthdays 

& Wedding Anniversaries for sponsoring lunch today. Rabbi Yaakov Green, Head of School, H.F. Epstein 
Hebrew Academy, will speak on the topic: “Modern Or Orthodox ?-   What it means for our families, our 
school and ourselves.”   

 Bon Appetit ~ We place a plate of rolls on each table at every Shabbos Luncheon ~~ 1.) To enable each 

person to make or hear Ha'Motzei (the blessing on bread) over Lechem Mishne (two rolls or loaves of 
bread), and 2.) To enable each person to eat the minimum amount required when Ha'Motzei is made or 
heard; namely, one roll.   Please be seated while Rabbi Smason says Kiddush and makes HaMotzi. 

Shabbos Concludes  (6:55 pm)  

Monument Dedication ~ for Roma Kleiman, ”, beloved wife and mother of Don Kleiman and Paul 

      Kleiman, will be held tomorrow – Sun., Oct. 26, 11:30 a.m., Chesed Shel Emes Cemetery – Olive & Hanley. 
 

“What’s Up” on Sunday?  

Lion’s Den Pizza Night ~ All-You-Can-Eat Pizza Buffet ~ Tomorrow - Sunday, October 26, 5:00-

7:00 p.m. Bring your family and friends to enjoy a delicious dinner of pizza, salad, pasta and garlic bread!!! 
Reservations are not needed . . . just show up, eat to your heart’s content, have fun schmoozing, and have 
a great time! Plus an extra bonus ~ we have a movie for the kids every month!!!! (Please place carry-out 
orders by 10:00 a.m. on Sunday morning, 314-991-2100, ext. 2. Pick up time for carry out pizzas is 4:30-
4:45 p.m. before the start of our buffet.)  WE TAKE CREDIT CARD PAYMENTS AT THE DOOR!!!  

 

WISH LIST!  Wish #1:  
We have very frequent power outages at the shul . . . so everything goes down  from our server to the 
elevator!!!  We require Battery Backup devices to keep the operations and server running and prevent data loss. 
We are now badly in need of several UPS's - Uninterruptible Power Supplies for our server and some other 
devices. Our computer systems, including the server, enable us to efficiently manage our shul by producing the 
Shabbos bulletin, our accounting, a variety printed material, the yahrzeit reminders, and more.  If you would like 
to contribute . . .  HERE IS OUR WISH LIST: 

“Thank You” to the Waxman Family ~ Gloria, Scott, Bruce and Brent, for sponsoring this Shabbos Bulletin  

in memory of Charles Waxman, beloved husband, father and grandfather on the observance of his yahrzeit.  
  

 
 

Torah Portion:  Parshas Noach: Genesis 6:9 – 11:32  Stone Chumash pages 30-53  
Maftir:   Numbers 28:9-15     Stone Chumash page 890 
Haftorah:   Isaiah 66: 1-24     Stone Chumash pages 1208-1210 
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1.  APC Smart-UPS 1500VA LCD 120V - it runs about $600 for our server 
2.  a few APC Back-UPS 350's running about $90 each. 
 

Thanks to Dr. Erol & Sally Amon, Andy & Ellen Berg, Irwin & Roz Rosen, and brand new donors Jeff & 
Terri Schnitzer for responding to our Wish List!!!  Can we count YOU in, too?  We can count Erol & Sally 
Amon in TWICE!  They are donating $200.00 more for our UPS units. Thank You, Erol & Sally!!!  Thank 
You Jeff & Terri!!!    Call Sandie, 314-991-2100, ext. 2, or go to sandieabrams@hotmail.com. 

WISH LIST!  Wish #2 – Granted! 
We found our sponsoring angel!!! A very big THANK YOU to Miriam Kapelusz for contributing the $200.00 
needed to buy the buffer/floor cleaner we asked for on our Wish List.  Miriam will be leaving St. Louis on 
Sunday, November 2nd, to live in Atlanta, Georgia, near her daughter.  She is giving this lovely donation as a 
farewell gift to Nusach Hari B’nai Zion.  Thank You, Miriam!!!  
  

Meetings 

 Executive Committee Meeting ~ This Tuesday, October 28. Minyan at 5:40 pm, Meeting at 7:00 pm. 

 The Irvin Alper Social Club ~ Second Sunday, November 9th, 5:00 pm, in the NHBZ Social Hall. 

 NHBZ Semi-Annual Shul Meeting & Election of Officers ~ Sunday, November  9th, 11:00 a.m. 

in the Feigenbaum-Pepose Learning Center, Lower Level.  Refreshments will be served. 

 Board of Directors Meeting ~ Tuesday, November 11. Minyan at 6:45 pm, Meeting at 7:00 pm. 

 Sisterhood Lunch & BINGO PARTY ~ Tuesday, November 18th, 12:00 noon in our 

NHBZ Social Hall. Men & Women of ALL Ages are invited to come and enjoy a Deee-licious Lunch, 

Bingo, and Attendance Prizes! $7.00 donation; RSVP to Rachael Pevnick, 314-395-6017. We hope to 
see you!!!

“What’s Up” at NHBZ?  

NHBZ Coming Events 
 Calling All Mah-Jongg Mavens! help our Chesed Fund by having fun playing Mah Jongg every 

Monday, 4:00-6:00 p.m., at NHBZ!!  Please join us in the Teen Lounge (lower level). Only $3.00 cover!  
Proceeds will benefit The Nusach Hari B’nai Zion Chesed Fund. Questions? Call Debbie Barash, 314-

993-4954. See you on Monday!!! 

 Synaplex and Lunch n’ Learn ~ Shabbos, November 15.  Three Synaplex breakout sessions will 

begin at 11:00 a.m.  Our speakers and topics TBA.  And for the kids - Youth Programming for kids 4 and 

over; and Tot Shabbat!!!  Lunch in honor of October Birthdays and Wedding Anniversaries following the 

Synaplex Sessions. 

 Anniversary Banquet ~ To be held at the 560 Music Center, 560 Trinity at Delmar in University City, 

on Sunday, December 14th.  We are pleased to announce our Guest of Honor Mark Ragin, and Woman of 
Valor Award recipient Sandra Abrams! Please be sure to mark your calendars, and start thinking about 
your journal ads and greetings to our honorees.  Each year, we publish a commemorative journal in 
conjunction with our Anniversary Celebration, and we ask you to send in your greetings and congratulations 
to our honorees.  We have emailed ad forms and information; those without access to emails will receive the 
same information by snail mail soon.  Please return the Ad Forms no later than December 4.  When you 
return your Ad Forms by November 14, your name(s) will be entered into an EarlyBird Raffle with 
GREAT PRIZES!!!  Please see the ad form for details. Special plans are in the works!  More details to 
follow, so stay tuned!!! 

 

SIMCHAS 

 MAZEL TOV ON SIMCHAS October 25-31. Happy Birthday to Larry Hollander, Jason 

Loiterstein, Cheryl Ring Mantinband, Perry Mendelson, Robin Rickerman, Reuven 

Tzadok, and Gloria Waxman!  Happy Anniversary to ~ Lenny & Fran Alper and Irwin &  
Rosalind Rosen!  Show your friends you care ~ send a tribute. Shul: Gloria Waxman 314-872-3296; 

mailto:sandieabrams@hotmail.com


Sisterhood: Phyllis Silverman 314-434-2482; Libby Needle Fund: Sally Needle 314-991-2575; For Chesed 
Fund: Drop by the office for a Package of Cards. 

 
 

NHBZ CLASS SERIES ~ MEMBERS & ALL FRIENDS ARE WELCOME! 
 Learn to Lead Davening ~ led by our Chazzan Dr. Ethan Schuman on Sunday mornings, at 9:00 

a.m. after morning minyan. 

 Women’s Tefilla Class ~ Led by Rabbi Ze'ev Smason. The class meets on the 2nd and 4th Monday 

afternoons each month at 3:15 p.m. at NHBZ.  Next class – this coming Monday, October 27.  
 
 

NEWS & FEATURES 

 SIMCHAS TORAH NIGHT ~ Thanks, once again, to our sponsors for the Simchas Torah 

Spaghetti Dinner, who made it possible for all to enjoy the dinner, free of charge ~ Bob & Sandie Abrams, 
Lenny & Fran Alper, Andy & Ellen Berg, Dr. Craig & Jackie Berkin, Sam & Shirley Bluestein, Dr. 
Susan Feigenbaum & Dr. Jay Pepose, Alan & Janet Haber, Kurt & Sandy Kahn (who we inadvertently 
omitted last week),  Bob & Joni Kaiser, Dr. Eliot & Sally Katz, Rachael Pevnick, Mark Ragin & Gail 
Rose, Dr. David & Fran Reisler, Irwin & Rosalind Rosen (who we inadvertently omitted last week), Sid 
& Phyllis Silverman, Gary & Trudy Sudin, Menachem & Linda Szus, and Alan & Vivian Zarkowsky.  
And thanks to Sisterhood for providing the delicious candy apples for dessert!!! 

Family Hike – Adventure Torah Study Class ~ Maxine Mirowitz will lead a family hike to Laumeier 

Sculpture Park October 26, 2014 at 10 AM until noon. This adventure Torah study classe seeks to cultivate 
An awareness of nature and a sharpened sense of the participant's Jewish identity.  Each lesson includes a 
Hike to a scenic viewpoint where the students will gather to discuss Jewish values followed by standing 

yoga and breathing sessions. To enroll please visit the website:  www.Torahtrailblazers.com. 

 Books of Tehillim ~ Julie & Don Eisenberg have donated 50 Sifrei Tehillim -- Books of Tehillim 

(Psalms) -- to be used for the recitation of Tehillim in the merit of a Refuah Shelaymah (full recovery) for our 
dear friend Michelle Mufson.  If you would like to join those reciting daily Tehillim for Michelle, please 
contact Julie at 314-494-8437 or juliecooks@icloud.com.  If you are in need of a book of Tehillim for reciting 
Tehillim, please inform Julie, who will then contact Sandie and tell her you will be picking one up at the 
office. 

 “Thank You” to Gayle Levy for donating brand new, cozy fleece blankets for our ladies who get  

during services! How very sweet of Gayle to think of such a nice thing to do. Thanks, Gayle! 

 Are You CPR Certified?  If you are currently CPR certified with an Up-To-Date Certificate, please 

call our office to register your name: 314-991-2100, ext. 2. 

 A Call for Help from the Jewish Food Pantry ~ The Jewish Food Pantry is in desperate need of 

volunteers.  The amount of food they are receiving is growing, but the number of people available to 
organize all of the donations is NOT keeping up!  To help or for questions, call Julie Eisenberg at 314-494-
8437. 

 “In a Time of Open Miracles: What Can We do?” The 12th Annual Yahrzeit ‘Rachel Imeinu’ Video --

Worldwide Event.  The video, "In a Time of Open Miracles: What Can We Do?," one hour long with footage 
of miracles from Operation Protective Edge this past summer, will  be shown  Wednesday, Nov. 19 , 7:00 
pm at the St. Louis Kollel, 8200 Delmar. Donation requested. For information, contact Lynda Cohen, 314-
862-0025. 

 Vaad Supervised Thanksgiving Buffet at the Hyatt Regency Hotel ~ Thursday, November 

27, 2:00 to 7:00 p.m.  An extravagant buffet with a variety of Soups, Salads, Entrees - Whole Roasted 
Turkey w/Homemade Gravy, Beef Brisket w/Caramelized Onion Jus, and Sides - Challah Bread Dressing, 
Root Vegetables - to name just a few, and Assorted Cakes, Pies and Tarts.  Adults: $35.00; Kids 12 & 
under: $15.00. Prices include tax and complimentary parking.  For reservations call 314-342-4655.  
Reservations and pre-payment required by November 1st.  Minimum 150 guests required or event is 
subject to cancellation. 

 Women’s Tehillim Group ~ A group of women in the community, including several members from 

Nusach Hari B’nai Zion, who asked for this announcement to run in our weekly bulletin, gather each Sunday 
morning to say the entire book of Tehillim, in the zchus (merit) of a refuah shelayma for the cholim in our 

http://www.torahtrailblazers.com/
mailto:juliecooks@icloud.com


community.  They meet at the home of Jan Adelman, 8032 Amherst, Sundays at 9:15 am. If you cannot 
participate in person, call 314-863-5438. The Tehillim hotline (names and updates) is: 314-995-7119.  If you 
have any questions, please call Julie Eisenberg at 314-494-8437. 

 Tomchei Shabbos On-Going FOOD DRIVE!!  Tomchei Shabbos means “Supporters of the 

Sabbath.” The “Barbara Mendelson Tomchai Shabbos Fund” was established, by the Vaad Hoeir of St. 
Louis, to help support Jews suffering severe economic distress, by providing the families in our community 
with their Shabbos and Yom Tov meals in a discreet and dignified manner.  A special kosher food pantry is 
stocked to provide them with food essentials, chicken and meat.  Pick up a bag at our NHBZ office; help 
make the Food Drive a Big Success!!! For questions or home pick-up, please call Sally Needle, 314-991-
2575. Tomchai Shabbos is maintained through contributions of food and money.  To make a donation go to  
www.ovkosher.org – click on HOME tab, then Vaad Hoeir Community Services, then Tomchai Shabbos. 

 
 

Reminders 

 Extremely Important Message!  When you or a loved one becomes ill, and is hospitalized, 
PLEASE HAVE A FAMILY MEMBER OR FRIEND CONTACT RABBI SMASON ON HIS CELL PHONE ASAP . . . 

314-749-5271.  Calling the office sometimes delays the time in which Rabbi Smason receives the 

information.  Rabbi Smason is very sensitive to the needs of all our members ~~ each and every one of you.  
He wants to be able to help you as quickly as possible and in any way he can.  Please keep Rabbi 
Smason’s cell phone number handy in your wallet, and give it to your family and friends, so you and they 
will have easy access at all times. 

 SHABBOS HALACHAS  (Laws of Shabbos)  An eruv is an enclosure, constructed according 

to halacha (Jewish law), as a way to permit Jewish residents or visitors to carry certain objects outside their 
own homes on Shabbos and Yom Kippur. The St. Louis eruv encompasses parts (but not all) of Olivette, 
U.City and Clayton.  We respectfully request that SHABBOS BULLETINS, FOOD, or any other item not 
be removed from the synagogue by those who do not live within the eruv. Questions? Ask Rabbi Smason. 

 Sponsorships - If you would like to sponsor Kiddush, Soda, Shalosh Seudos, this Bulletin, or something 

unique in honor or in memory of a loved one, please call 314-991-2100, ext. 2, to make arrangements. 
 Tributes - Show your friends you care; a tribute is a donation in honor of a birth, a birthday, an 

anniversary, a healthy recovery, or in memory of a loved one, or for any reason to show you care; tributes 

will be listed in this bulletin monthly. For Shul Tributes call Gloria Waxman, 314-872-3296; for Sisterhood 

call Phyllis Silverman, 314-434-2482; for Libby Needle Fund call Sally Needle, 314-991-2575; for Chesed 
Fund Tributes come by the office and pick up a package of cards! 

 Mi Shebarach List ~ Prayers will be said for a Refuah Shelayma for your loved ones and friends. Please 

call the office, 314-991-2100, ext. 2, by 10:00 a.m. Friday mornings so we can include the names on our Mi 
Shebarach list for Shabbos. We need the names of the person who is ill AND his/her mother’s name in 
Hebrew, or in English if Hebrew names are unavailable. Your contributions are greatly appreciated. 

 Memorial Plaques ~ Memorial plaques are lovingly mounted in our new building. Remember your loved 

ones with a plaque; prices are $180 and $360. Please call the office for details, 314-991-2100, ext. 2. 

 Shalosh Seudos, The 3
rd

 Meal of Shabbos ~ To sponsor Shalosh Seudos on Shabbos, which takes place 

between Mincha and Ma’ariv, please call the office to make arrangements.  We are very grateful to those of 
you who sponsor the Third Meal in honor of family members, to celebrate special occasions, or as you 
observe the yahrzeits of your dear loved ones. To make arrangements call our office at 314-991-2100. 

 Buy a Brick Online or by Phone ~ Our website now accepts online donations for the Brick and Planting 

Campaign; go to http://www.nhbz.org/dedications.asp or call the office at 314-991-2100. 

 Synagogue Honors ~ It is customary to make a donation to the shul for Aliyos or other honors received. 

 

President’s Message from Lenny Alper      
Did you ever wonder how the officers of NHBZ are elected?   

Do you want to have a say in the future direction of NHBZ?  
Do you want to express your opinions to the Board of Directors?    

            

You are invited to attend the Semi-Annual Meeting and Election of Officers on Sunday, November 9, at 11:00 
am.  Refreshments will be served. 
 

http://www.ovkosher.org/
http://www.nhbz.org/dedications.asp


Twice a year, in May and November, we hold a Membership meeting to give a ‘state of the shul’ report.  This is 
an opportunity for you to interact directly with the Rabbi, President and other officers and Board members about 
the business of the shul.  If you would like to give your opinion, makes suggestions or just listen, this is your 
chance. 
 

At the November meeting, we also elect officers and members of the Board of Directors.  Here is how the 
election works.  We have a nominating committee that consists of all past presidents.  That committee 
deliberates throughout the year, and comes up with a proposed slate of officers that is presented to the Board in 
October.  At the November Membership meeting, the slate is nominated, and other nominations are accepted 
from the floor.  Those members who attend the meeting have the privilege of voting.  The Officers and Board 
members take office on January 1. 
 

We have eight officers and fifteen Board members.  Officers serve for one year, and can be re-elected.  Board 
members serve for three years, with one third of the Board up for election each year.  Here is the slate of 
nominees for next year: 
 

2015 NHBZ NOMINEES 
  

Officers:    New Board Members: Continuing Board Members:                
President     Lenny Alper  Lauren Brenner  Fran Alper  Robin Rickerman 
Vice President   Rich Woolf  Marcie Brook   Byron Brownstein Phyllis Silverman 
Vice President   Bobby Levine Dr. Faye Cohen  Larry Chervitz  Gary Sudin 
Vice President   Kenny Bressler Stanley Goldfader  Harold Hoffman 
Vice President    Open  Joni Kaiser   Michelle Mufson 
Treasurer    Don Eisenberg Open (2-Year Term)  Fran Reisler     
Secretary    Susan Scribner 
Gabbai     Alan Zarkowsky 
 

 
Beyond Twelve Gates by Rabbi Ze’ev Smason 

Parshas Noach       October 25, 2014 
 

Welcome to Beyond Twelve Gates 
A bright spot in the St. Louis Cardinals’ season was their 3-1 victory in the National League Division Series 
against the Los Angeles Dodgers.  In the second game, however, things went the way of the Dodgers.  Leading 
off the eighth inning, slugging Dodger outfielder Matt Kemp skipped down the first base line, watching his drive 
fly while calling out to the ball, trying to coax it to stay fair.  Once it sailed inside the foul pole and landed in the 
lower left field seats, Kemp's go-ahead homer was the difference maker, lifting the Dodgers to a 3-2 win over 
the Cardinals. 
 

The Dodger home crowd of 54,599 erupted in cheers as Kemp rounded the bases. Bubbles percolated into the 
hot night air from a machine in the dugout the Dodgers turn on to celebrate homers. No one looked happier 
greeting Kemp in the dugout than a once-distraught J.P. Howell, who had served up a tying, two-run homer to 
Matt Carpenter in the top of the inning.  Kemp hugged Howell, who pointed skyward in relief.  ''It was incredible, 
man,'' Howell said. ''To me it was almost religious because I was praying so hard and it happened pretty 
quickly. I was pretty thankful.'' 
 

One of the problems that many theologians have grappled with is: "Why and how does prayer work?" If we pray 
for the sick to recover -- or for a long fly ball to stay fair -- we are assuming that G-d can answer such 
prayers.   Regardless of the answer received, genuine, sincere prayer brings a person into a closer relationship 
with G-d -- Dodger and Cardinal fan, alike.  
 

Parshas Noach              Genesis 6:9 -- 11:32  
As a result of Mankind's evil, G-d brings a flood to destroy every living creature. Only Noah, his family, and at 
least one pair of every animal species were spared.  Trivia question: Do you know the name of Noah's wife? 
(hint -- it is NOT 'Joan of Ark')  When the flood waters begin to recede after a lengthy deluge, Noah sends forth 
from the ark a raven and dove to determine whether the land has dried sufficiently so that they can leave the 



ark to once again resettle the earth.  G-d promises that He will never again destroy all of Mankind by means of 
a flood, and He designates the rainbow as a sign for that eternal covenant. 
 

Noah plants a vineyard, drinks from its produce and becomes drunk. In his intoxicated state, he shamefully 
uncovers himself.  While his son Ham dealt with his father inappropriately, Noah's other two sons, Shem and 
Japeth, cover their father in a respectful manner. Generations pass and the world is repopulated. The people 
attempt to wage war against G-d by building the Tower of Babel.  G-d responds by mixing up their languages 
into a 'babble', and dispersing them across the planet.  
 

Rabbinical Ruminations 
Do you turn on the faucet or the spigot? Are eggs scrambled in a frying pan or in a skillet?  Do you drink soda, 
pop, or Coke?  A number of everyday words and expressions are characteristic of different dialect areas of the 
United States, especially the North, the Midland, and the South.  Many terms spread from their area of origin 
and have come to be used throughout the nation for the same object interchangeably.  A number of words, 
however, remain exclusive to specific regions.  
 

In Scientific American Mind (Oct. 2014), Jill Goodwin of Alpine, Texas, relates that in the early 1950s when she 
was in elementary school in Louisiana, her class was asked to bring in some math supplies, which included a 
"compass." Jill duly returned to school with a device for finding true north, only to produce a room full of 
giggles.  Everyone had brought a protractor, which is what was expected when a "compass" was requested.  
 

We need to be aware of regional vocabularies. But perhaps more important, we need to be aware of the tone of 
the words we choose.  In the Torah portion of Noach, when G-d instructs Noah to gather all of the animals into 
the ark, He describes the non-kosher animals as “and of the beasts that are not clean.”  The Talmud points out 
that the Torah uses eight extra letters in this description since it could have said, “the impure animals.”  The 
reason the Torah chose to say “not tahor” rather than tamei  is to impart a lesson to us that we should use 
speech that is pure and clean.  The lesson:  Regardless of your accent or regional vocabulary, the words you 
choose determine how you affect the feelings of others -- and the type of person you become.  
 

Quote of the Week 
I find that the harder I work, the more luck I seem to have - Thomas Jefferson  
 

Joke of the Week 
"What is that sound?" a woman asked at our nature center. 
 

"It's the frogs trilling for a mate," Patti, the naturalist, explained. "We have a pair in the science room.  But since 
they've been together for so long, they no longer sing to each other." 
 

The woman nodded sympathetically, "The trill is gone." 

The Deadline to submit new information to appear in our Shabbos Bulletin is Wednesday each week, at 12:00 

noon.  The bulletin is printed first thing every Thursday morning. 
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  Dr. Ethan Schuman, Chazan 

MINYAN!  IT’S GOOD FOR US & GOOD FOR YOU, TOO!!! 
 

   This Week     
   At a Glance 

Shabbos  

Oct. 25 

Sunday 

Oct. 26 

Monday  

Oct. 27 

Tuesday  

Oct. 28 

Wed.  

Oct. 29 

Thurs. 

Oct. 30 

Friday 

Oct. 31 

Shabbos 

Nov. 1 

 Shachris 9:00 am 8:00 am 7:00 am  7:00 am 7:00 am 7:00 am  7:00 am  9:00 am 

 Mincha/Ma’ariv 5:35 pm 5:40 pm 5:40 pm  5:40  pm 5:40 pm 5:40  pm 5:40  pm 5:25 pm 

 Ma’ariv Only         
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NHBZ Event Planner (Check “Coming Events” for time, date or location changes.) 
Call the office at 314-991-2100, ext. 2, to confirm the date and time of any event. 

 

 

WEEKLY at NHBZ 
 

SHABBOS 

- Tefilla Class (9:30 am) led by Rabbi Yosef David in 
the Rivkin Chapel.  

- Child Care (10:00 am – Noon) for kids 3 & under in 
the Children’s Room 

- Learners Service (10:15 am)  led by Rabbi Ze’ev 
Smason in the Rivkin Chapel 

- Shabbos Tanach (Bible) (45 minutes before Mincha) 
 

SUNDAY 

- Mishna Learning (after Shachris) with Rabbi 
Chanan Swidler, of Aish HaTorah 

- “Learn to Lead Davening” (9:00 am) with Dr. Ethan 
Schuman after morning minyan  

-  “Mystical Moments” with Rabbi Max Weiman  
(between Mincha & Maariv.) 

- Tanya (8:00 pm) with Rabbi Shaya Mintz of the St. 
Louis Kollel 
 

MONDAY 

 - Women’s Tefila Class (2nd & 4th Mondays) 3:15 pm 
with Rabbi Smason at NHBZ. Next class: This 
Monday, October 27. 

- Mah Jongg (Mondays, 4-6:00 pm) Proceeds will 
benefit The Chesed Fund. 

 

 
WEDNESDAY 

- Rabbi Smason's Lunch & Learn (12:15-1:00 pm)  
Studying Pirkei Avos.  

 

 

MONTHLY at NHBZ 
 

- Irvin Alper Social Club (First Sunday) Next meeting 
(2nd Sunday), November 9th , at 5:00 pm. 

- Women's Home Study Group (First Tuesday, 2:30 
pm) with Rabbi Shaya Mintz, of the St. Louis Kollel, 
at the home of Jackie Berkin. (Next class on 
Tuesday, November 4th.) 

- Morris Lenga Yiddish Club (First Thursday, 7:30 pm) 
at NHBZ  (Next class on Thursday, November 6th.) 

- Dine-In Pizza Night (Last Sunday 5:00 – 7:00 pm) 
Place Carry-Out Pizza orders by 10:00 am, 314-
991-2100, ext 2. Pick up time 4:30 pm. (Next Pizza 
Night, Tomorrow - October 26.) 

- Sisterhood (Third Tuesday) 
 

 

NHBZ Signature Events 

- Synaplex Shabbos 
- Shabbos Lunch & Learn 

  

 

http://www.nhbz.org/

